

## **Glassonby Parish Council Meeting Wednesday 22nd September – Gamblesby Community Centre 7.30pm - Minutes**

### **At the Start of the meeting there was a 15 minute talk by B4RN**

**Present :** Mr P Clarke, Mr G Morton, Mr A Relph, Mr R Hodgson, Mr S Hodgson, Mr R Henry, Mr D Henderson, Mr D Banks, Mrs P Chappelhow and one member of public

**Apologies** – Mr M Wilson, Mrs H Teasdale, Miss C Driver

**Approve minutes from last meeting** – A few Typos to amend . Approved by Mr D Henderson, Seconded Mr G Morton

**Declaration of interest** – None

**Clerk Report** – The Footway lighting Maintenance agreement was looked into, the Parish don't need to do anything until 2022 when the four year agreement comes to an end.

**Planning** - 21/0459 Pasture House – Awaiting decision from EDC  
21/0735 Claydubs Little Salkeld - No objections

**Highways** – . Parking on Gamblesby Village Green was discussed again. It was reported that the parking issue opposite Rutherby Farm should be resolved in the next couple of weeks. Mr A Relph reported that nothing had been done at Maughanby School corner. The Clerk to contact Highways. There were various potholes and the gullies to Glassonby beck which are in need of emptying. The BT duct at the bottom of Dale Raven is visible due to the road washing away. The Clerk to report to BT and Highways. The Clerk to get updates on the culvet on the A686 on Two Briggs corner and the culvet at the junction from Unthank on the Gamblesby to Fell Road. There had been concern from a Parishioner that the planters next to the Stocks were too close to the Road. Mr D Henderson to speak to Mr J Slee.

**Cricket Pitch-** Some progress had been made but awaits further development.

**Winter Gritting Plan** – No progress

**Climate Change** – The Subcommittee had met and had decided to publish another Parish Newsletter. Mr D Henderson had booked to attend a zoom meeting on how to get your Parish involved with Climate Change. The Emergency Action Plan to be revisited to include Climate Change.

**Proposal to Increase Biodiversity in the Parish** – A proposal from Mrs D Henderson was circulated prior to the meeting and was discussed at length. In Principle the Parish were in favour. The Chairman asked if Mrs D Henderson could find out if the Fell Foot Forward would fund it. The Cricket Club would like the agreement finalised between the Parish Council and the Cricket club before they would commit to anything.

**Standing Order** – Mr P Clarke suggested that the Subcommittee be reformed. NALC had sent out a revision to the Standing orders to include the hosting of meetings remotely. A copy to be

circulated to the subcommittee who would arrange to meet prior to the next meeting to discuss any amendments.

**Reports from District Councillors** – Mr D Banks reported that a new Chief executive had employed. There was lots of work ongoing with the LGR ( Local Government Reorganisation) this would be ongoing for some time.

**Comments from members of the public** – None

Next meeting 24<sup>th</sup> November at Gamblesby Community Centre 7.30pm